

STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

June 9, 2023

Peter Fales Centerline Communications, LLC 750 West Center Street, Suite 301 West Bridgewater, MA 02379 pfales@clinellc.com

RE: EM-T-MOBILE-046-220804 – T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing

telecommunications facility located at 197 North Street, Easton, Connecticut.

Dear Peter Fales:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of a request for an extension of construction time submitted on behalf of T-Mobile, for the above-referenced exempt modification request, dated June 9, 2023.

Pursuant to Condition No. 9 of the Council's decision letter dated August 29, 2022, the Council hereby grants an extension of time until August 29, 2024 to complete construction.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should T-Mobile decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/ANM/dll

c:

Cullen Morgan, Centerline Communications, LLC (cmorgan@clinellc.com)

From: Peter Fales < pfales@clinellc.com > Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 9:24 AM

To: Cullen Morgan <cmorgan@clinellc.com>; CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov>

Cc: Jessica Meyer < jmeyer@clinellc.com >

Subject: RE: Non-Completion of Construction Activity // EM-T-MOBILE-046-220804 // 275

North Street, Easton, CT

CSC.

Cullen Morgan sent in a cancellation notice for this Exempt Mod earlier this week. Just this morning, Centerline was notified by T-Mobile that they have reactivated the funding for the project and is aiming to build in Fall 2023.

Therefore, if possible and if this email makes it in time, <u>T-Mobile would like to recall the cancellation</u> <u>notice and instead send in an extension request.</u> Cullen will prepare a formal letter to reply all to this email chain.

T-Mobile put the funding on hold for this project a few months ago and we held out cancelling until just now as the expiration was quickly approaching. We were hopeful that it would be re-funded. Murphy's Law that they unexpectantly re-funded right after we decided to notify the CSC.

We apologize for any confusion and if we are too late, please let us know and we will file a new application with the same plans and SOW.

EM-T-MOBILE-046-220804 275 North Street, Easton, CT

Thanks, Peter 401-835-2033

From: Cullen Morgan < cmorgan@clinellc.com > Sent: Wednesday, June 7, 2023 11:40 AM

To: Siting.Council@ct.gov

Subject: Non-Completion of Construction Activity // EM-T-MOBILE-046-220804 // 275 North

Street, Easton, CT

Good Afternoon,

Please find the attached Notice of Non-Completion of Construction Activity for the above referenced project.

If there are any questions/concerns, please let me know.

Best,

Cullen Morgan | Site Acquisition Consultant

Mobile: (941)-549-7263

cmorgan@clinellc.com | www.centerlinecommunications.com

Building

a better network.

Smart design. Quality construction. Reliable maintenance.